
 

Council virtual minutes of email motion April 10, 2025 

On April 10th, 2025 Steve Seberger initiated the following email message: 
 
Gentlemen, 
 
Vince has asked me to put out this virtual vote. 
 
Sharon Swope, the woman who single handedly maintained the only overnight shelter for the 
homeless in M'town during our recent winter, has experienced a house fire. Since she has been so 
selfless with her resources, she does not have the funds to deal with this personal crisis. 
Vince has asked that the KC give her $500, and he is going to see if the parish Good Sam fund can 
also contribute. If we approve it, the check should be made out to her personally, and Vince will 
personally deliver it. 
 
Please reply/all to this email with your "APPROVE" or "OBJECT" vote. 
 

Since there was not time to convene a normal meeting for the purpose of the decision, it was decided 
to attempt to gain approval through a virtual vote from several members who have attended recent 
meetings. The above email was sent to: Thomas Kirner, LeRoy Jero, Vince Frederick, Stephen 
Larson, Eldon Schneider, Roger Polt, George Baitinger, and Greg Jacobs. 
 
As of 04/11/2025, 6 affirmative responses were received. No requests for discussion or objections to 
the expenditure were received. The “motion” was considered to have passed and the expenditure 
was authorized. 

Tom Kirner – Recorder 


